
 

 
 

9770 Culver Boulevard, Culver City, California 90232 

 

 

 
     Charles D. Herbertson, P.E., LS 

Public Works Director and  
   City Engineer 

 (310) 253-5600 

 
               Mate Gaspar, P.E. 
          Engineering Services Manager 

 FAX  (310) 253-5626 

 

 ____________________________ 
 

Culver City employees take pride in effectively providing the highest levels of service to enrich the quality of life for the community by building on our 
tradition of more than a century of public service, by our present commitment, and by our dedication to meet the challenges of the future.  
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August 10, 2020 

OFFICIAL COURTESY NOTIFICATION 

NOTICE OF IMMINENT CONSTRUCTION 
 

La Ballona Safe Routes to School Project, PL-006, Federal Project No. ATPL 5240(034) 
 

This is to advise you that a construction contract for the La Ballona Safe Routes to School Project has been 
awarded for a Public Works improvement project in your area.  The Project will install a number of traffic safety 
improvements in the neighborhood surrounding La Ballona Elementary School to make it safer and more 
comfortable to walk and bike to school. Proposed improvements include: 
 

Curb extensions at intersections to shorten pedestrian crossing distances  
New ADA ramps to make it easier to cross the street in a wheelchair or with a stroller  
New high-visibility crosswalks 
New controlled intersections with median refuge islands on Washington Blvd.  
New street trees and pedestrian-scale lighting  
A new protected bike lane on Elenda Street between Culver Blvd. and Washington Blvd.  
Two new pedestrian crossing traffic signals at Prospect Avenue/Washington Boulevard and Elenda 
Street/Washington Boulevard 

 
The work is scheduled to begin on Monday, August 24, 2020 and be completed by early Summer 2021.  
The working hours are  between 8:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.   

 
The Contractor will provide advance notification to the immediate affected businesses and residents with the 
specific dates of construction on your particular streets.  Regular project updates can be found on City’s 
website. 
 

Due to the construction, you may experience temporary sidewalk and curb ramp closures, loss of possible 
street parking, construction noise, dust, etc., even though every effort will be made by the City and the 
Contractor to minimize these inconveniences.  Your patience and cooperation in observing all traffic controls, 
parking restrictions and traffic control workers will be sincerely appreciated and will help in expediting 
construction of the project.   

 
If this notice is delivered to a multi-unit complex, we request the manager notify all occupants personally or via 
conspicuous posting in the mail delivery area. 
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Please direct all inquiries or concerns to either the City’s Project/Construction Manager or the Construction 
Inspector noted below. 

 
CONTRACTOR     CITY OF CULVER CITY 

Mike Barrow      Diana Szymanski 
Project Manager Project/Construction Manager 
Toro Enterprises, Inc. 310-253-5623 or Diana.Szymanski@culvercity.org  

805-396-6390   
 
Earl Fraser 
Construction Inspector 

Transtech Engineers, Inc. 
909-224-1687 or earlcm@transtech.org  
 

 

Thank you for your consideration and patience! 
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